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March 7, 2012

Linda M. Katz, M.D., M.P.H.

Director, Office of Cosmetics and Colors
Chief Medical Officer

Center for Food Safety and Applied Nutrition
5100 Paint Branch Parkway HFS-009
College Park, MD 20740-3835

Re: Request for Status Update on Docket Number FDA-2011-P-0276-0001/CP
Dear Dr. Katz:

The Environmental Working Group submits the following in response to the letter you sent on
Sept. 6, 2011, regarding the status of EWG’s citizen petition (Docket No. FDA-2011-P-0276-
0001/CP). The petition urges the U.S. Food and Drug Administration to address the dangers
associated with formaldehyde-laced hair straighteners. According to your letter, the FDA has not
made a decision on the petition due to competing priorities.' In light of recent developments,
principally California’s settlement with the maker of “Brazilian Blowout,” EWG respectfully
requests another update and calls on the FDA to exercise greater leadership in dealing with this
important matter of cosmetic safety. The public’s interest demands it.

EWG’s petition identifies more than a dozen hair straighteners” that contain or release unsafe
levels of formaldehyde, a known carcinogen.’ The petition also highlights how makers of these
products misrepresent or hide information about their formaldehyde content, exposing salon
workers and consumers to significant health risks.” National media outlets have reported on these
deceptive practices for months.” The U.S. Occupational Health and Safety Administration issued
a national hazard alert advisory to salon workers nearly a year ago.’ Even the industry-funded
Cosmetic Ingredient Review concluded that formaldehyde is unsafe for use in hair straighteners
when used with flat irons, as is customarily done with these products.” Yet, short of a warning
letter sent to Brazilian Blowout in September,® the FDA has done little else to address the issue.

In January, California Attorney General Kamala Harris negotiated a settlement with the maker of
Brazilian Blowout, requiring the company to provide health warnings on its product’s packaging
and website, revamp deceptive marketing practices, and pay hefty civil fines.” EWG applauds
California’s effort to confront the dangers posed by Brazilian Blowout. However, the product is
hardly the only hair straightener posing a risk to public health because of its formaldehyde
content. The FDA must move ahead with action against formaldehyde-based hair straighteners in
the interest of public health.

For those reasons, EWG renews its call on the FDA to address our petition, which asks the
Administration to: (1) investigate companies engaged in deceptive marketing of hair
straighteners that contain formaldehyde; (2) study whether to ban formaldehyde in hair
straighteners; and (3) require a warning label on hair straighteners that contain or release
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formaldehyde during the application process.'” EWG’s position is that formaldehyde must be
banned from these products to protect public health. Although the FDA’s onerous environmental
assessment regulations for petitioners, 21 C.F.R. §§ 10.30, 25.30, required EWG to limit its
request to a review of whether a ban is appropriate, we ask the FDA to do everything within its
authority to protect consumers from this known carcinogen.

I look forward to hearing from you with an update. Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

Lok flutry

Thomas Cluderay Robert Katsnelson

Assistant General Counsel Law Clerk
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